



Sacred Heart Catholic Church

October 31, 2012

Dear Charles Recznik,

My Staff at Sacred Heart Catholic Church, along with our volunteer Cathedral Campaign Committee, join me in expressing our deepest gratitude for your outstanding efforts in guiding us to the successful achievement of our \$1.5 Million campaign goal. This accomplishment enabled us not only to meet our obligation to the Diocese for our share of support of the new Cathedral project and the Bishop's Annual Appeal, but also provided over \$800,000 in pledges to complete parish projects needed both now and in the future.

Your leadership and expert direction of my team of parishioner volunteers who had virtually no fund raising experience was extremely impressive. It was obvious that your campaign strategy and calendar of events were based on many years of managing successful major fund raising campaigns.

In spite of the challenging economic times that we are experiencing, and the uncertainty of the presidential election, you provided us with sound, credible advice and guidance which resulted in this highly successful campaign.

While I am blessed to have an extremely talented and dedicated Staff and volunteer lay leadership, I am convinced that we would not have been able to have achieved our aggressive campaign goal without the benefit of your exceptional expertise and experience. Additionally, your Catholic witness as a devoted disciple of Christ was a source of inspiration to all of us here at Sacred Heart.

Please accept our heartfelt thanks for your outstanding campaign direction, as well as our prayers and best wishes for your continued success in your future endeavors.

Yours in Christ,

Reverend Edward J. Burch - Pastor

Capital Campaign Chairman

cc:

Msgr. David Brockman Tim Breslin Joe Neville